Tree Tops Homeowners Association Annual Meeting March 28, 2006

1. Call To order 7:00 pm

- Meeting was called to order at 7:05 Approximately 50 people in attendance 

2. Introductions

- Board was introduced Doug Anderson, Art Skowron and Sherly Daczak
3. Developers Report

Discussed the following issues:
- Siepman could not attend the meeting but they reported through Doug.
- All lots in all phases of the subdivision were sold.
- Siepmann is essentially done with Tree Tops from a Developer’s perspective, except for a few open items. They will still be responsible for establishing the walking trails in Phases 3 & 4, and they are not intended to hard-surface trails
- Siepmann will still maintain architectural control of the subdivision until

at least, all the homes are built. This would include review and approval of all major landscape projects: decks, pools, retaining walls, etc. 
- Homeowners are reminded to contact Siepmann for any hardscapes approval and a full list of the restrictions are listed on the Treetops website.
- Several people had landscape violations last year.  Some have been resolved.  The others are getting a follow up letter this week.  If they refuse to comply the board will have to decide what action to take.

- Homeowners are reminded that all lampposts should be un-switched and controlled by an electric eye that will provide dusk to dawn lighting.

- Homeowners can be cited and fined for non-compliance. 
- Siepmann will send a letter to the neighbors with the yard junk
- There is no time frame for homes to be built on purchased lot, and that the owner of the lot is responsible for weed control in the interim. Complaints should be addressed under the Village of Germantown noxious weed ordinances.

4. Review 2006 operating budget and 2005 expenses

- Budget reviewed and approved (see attached sheet)

- A heated discussion ensued about homeowners that did not pay their dues (My apologies to lot 59 and 144 for inadvertently including them, they have paid their dues and should not have been on the late list. See below for attached sheet.) Suggestions were to include the name of lot owners, to be posted on the web site, etc. All such suggestions were rejected by the board. As an option several people have volunteered to go door to door, which is under consideration.

- Discussion over New landscaper MJS replaced Dave’s

- Discount will be given the Association if more then 10 homeowners sign up for lawn care through MJS. Fliers will go out in the mailboxes for estimates.

- Fallen tree removal was disused and estimates for removal are to be considered.

- The new landscaper will help with identifying the walking paths by mow heights.

- Vandalism to the fences and lights at the east entrance has occurred

- West entrance has some dead shrubs that need replacement

- Postings, announcements, committee’s etc., will be handled on our website. The Tree Tops Website can be found at www.treetops-in-germantown.com. Homeowners can use this site to post classified ads, notices of rummage sales, etc.

Additionally homeowners will be able to sign up for participation in committees and contact the committee heads. (These will be posted latter this month.)
5. Assessment Approval

Homeowners present were reminded that the committee is able to make purchases on the subdivision’s behalf for amounts up to $5000.Anything over this amount is subject to 80% homeowner’s approval. After review of all budget items, a vote was taken to approve the 2006 budget, including the provision to assess homeowners’ dues for 2006 of $264 per lot. 

Dues will remain at $264.00. 

Payable by 6-1-2006. Late fees to start 8-1-2006
- Several suggestions were to increase the dues to $300 to $325. (Will be considered next year)

- Homeowners were reminded that if legal action is needed to enforce the restrictions on hardscapes, posts, dues, etc. a special assessment will be needed.
6. Post lamps and Mailboxes

- Reminded that all lampposts should be un-switched and controlled by an electric eye that will provide dusk to dawn lighting. Homeowners can be cited and fined for non-compliance These were provided at time of lot sale.
7. Decks Fencing and other major landscaping approvals

- Siepmann still maintains architectural control of the subdivision until

at least, all the homes are built. This would include review and approval of all major landscape projects: decks, pools, retaining walls, etc.
- Homeowners are reminded to contact Siepmann on any hardscapes for approval prior to construction and a full list of the restrictions are listed on the Treetops website.
8. Election of committee members

Matt Griggs was elected as a committee member to replace outgoing member Sheryl Daczka. The committee’s thanks goes out to Sheryl for all her hard work especially on the landscaping and ponds. Three people volunteered for the position Matt Griggs was elected by a show of hands of those present. He will have a 3-year term. The Association Committee for 2006 will be:

Matt Griggs

253-0807
mgriggs@martercraftbuilders.com
Art Skowron

257-0928
skowron-phd@wi.rr.com
Doug Anderson
250-9986
anderson-gtown@wi.rr.com
9. Other Business—Sign up sheets for committees

- Request for Volunteers. Several committees are formed for the following areas of interest: Subdivision décor (seasonal decoration of subdivision entrances), social events, Plants, Maintenance/repair, and spring/fall clean up. Homeowners are encouraged to participate, and those interested should refer to the website for more information.

- Joanie Peterson announced that the subdivision picnic would be held on Saturday, July 9th at Kinderberg Park (more information to come please refer to website). She asked for volunteers to help with kids’ and adult games. 

- The Village has installed several stop and go signs to restrict and slow down traffic flow.

- Several homeowners want to increase the restrictions for minimum landscaping to include trees and shrubs. It was suggestion to put together a committee of interested parties for presentation to the board for future homeowner’s approval.

- Several homeowners expressed concern at this time about a dog waste problem in the common areas (not being picked up) and the walking of unleashed dogs. Suggestions were discussed and agreed that it should be discussed with the offending parties and if that does not work refer to Germantown police.
- Congratulations to the Christmas contest winners $50,$25 and $15 respectively.

1st place goes to N98 W14661 Elmwood= Decker, Mark & Denise

2nd place goes to N99 W14548 Twin Meadows= Shrot, Adam & Robin

3rd place goes to W146 N9895 Quiet Creek Ct. = Winter, David & Karen
10. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Special Note:

The committee had nothing to do with and does not condone the signs put up for non-payment of 2005 dues.

Meeting report submitted by Art Skowron 04-13-2006
Copy of Budget 
2006 Tree Tops Homeowners’ Association

Budget/Income Report

Income and Spending

1/1/2005 through 12/31/2005

2005 Budget 


Category               2005 Total


2006 Budget

==========================================================================

Income Categories                   

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

20,479.11

2005 Starting Balance     
20.479.11
          (2006)
4,655.44



48,840.00

Members Fees       

46,926.66

          48,840.00

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

69,319.11

Total Income Categories   
67,405.77

          53,465.44

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Expense Categories                  

------------------------------------

 100.00

Copies/Newsletter     120.81



150.00

     0


Fees                         
28.00                                           0

          9,972.00

Fountain                11,365.00                                          0

          2,050.00

Insurance-Assoc.    2,059.00                                    2,100.00

             800.00(RestrctEnfor) Law suits                1,454.25


          1,500.00



        33,500.00

Lawn Care            37,549.48                                  37,000.00

 800.00

Picnic Shelter            399.31                                       500.00

          4,669.00

Play Sets                 4,676.82                                           0

          1,100.00

Pond Treatment      1,332.45                                    1,600.00

             150.00

Stamps & PO Box     197.70                                       200.00

          4,900.00

Utilities                   3,463.01


          4,500.00

          2,000.00

Repairs

   0.00



     0

          5,000.00 

(Improve. Fund)
   0.00



     0

          1,800.00

Capital Reserve
   0.00


          5,000.00

          1,600.00

Contingency Fund
   0.00 



     0


     0

            Web Site
           104.50



 105.00

       68,441.00


Total Expense       62,750.33


        52,655.00

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

            878.11
Budget 
Carry forward
        4,655.44

Budget

810.44
==========================================================================

Copy of updated late dues letter

Treetops Homeowners Association
PO Box 244
Germantown, WI 53022-0244

March 18, 2006

Dear Homeowner Lot 3, 22, 28, 32, 35, 89, 98, 102, 116, 141, 169:

We are writing in regard to your unpaid bill for 2005 Tree Tops Homeowners Association Dues. The $264 payment was due as of June 1, 2005. We have sent several reminders, including notice in the newsletter and web site posting (www.treetops-in-germantown.com) but we have not received any response. The dues are based on a budget approved by all Tree Tops property owners. Please give this your highest priority.

Please be advised that if dues payment of $264 is not received, the Tree Tops Homeowners Association will begin the process to place a lien on your property as provided in the Tree Tops Declaration of Restrictions. In that case, you will be liable for the $50 late fee, interest, filing fees, and attorney fees incurred by the Tree Tops Homeowners Association.

Please mark lot number on checks payable to Tree Tops Homeowners Association. Thank you.

Any questions in regard to this matter, please contact Art Skowron 262-257-0928 or write to the above address.

Sincerely,
Tree Tops Homeowners Association
Doug Anderson
Sheryl Daczka
Art Skowron (skowron-phd@wi.rr.com)
